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Jackie Lacey, District Attorney,  
28 years of City service, and Bob 
Baker.

From left: Det. Jeanette Garcia,  
17 years of City service: and Nichole 
Trujillo, Management Analyst II,  
10 years, Club Member.

Officer III Kurt Iwasaki, 7 years of City 
service, with Officer III Monica Mora, 
9 years.

From left: Officer II Chris Luth, 10 years 
of City service; and Sgt. Melissa Luth, 
11 years.

From left: Roger Gripe, Reserve Officer, 45 years of City 
service: and Chris Figueroa, Reserve Officer, 38 years.

From left: Capt. Rob Patrick, 29 years of City service: Det. George Thomas, 30 years; Marisa McCullough, Director of Training; Sgt. Paul Belli, 16 years: Det. Amira Smith, 17 years, Club 
Member; Capt. Larry Nespit, 27 years; Sgt. Steven Pennington, 23 years; and Lt. Tony Souza, 26 years.

From left: Det. Amira Smith, 17 years of City 
service, Club Member; and Chief Jim McDonnell, 
Long Beach PD, Club Member.

Guest speaker 
Commander John 
San Agustin, El Paso 
(Colorado) County 
Sheriff’s Dept.

Guest speaker Chief 
Jim McDonnell, 
Long Beach PD, Club 
Member.

From left: Officer III Alex Sampson, 17 years of 
City service: and Officer III Celia Komathy,  
24 years, Club Member.

From left: Det. Marjan Mobasser, 19 years of City 
service; and Officer III Sandra Gonzalez, 19 years.

From left: Officer II Charlotte Broughton, 18 years 
of City service; and Officer III Mary Hodges,  
18 years, Club Member.

From left: Det. Frances McBride, 15 years of City service; Det. Shaun Murphy,  
19 years; and Det. Carolyn Jones, 19 years.

Detectives Unite
Detective Association symposium helps 
officers share knowledge.

The Institute of Criminal Investigation Detective Symposium 2014 was held  
April 7 - 10, at The Sheraton Universal Hotel in Universal City.
More than 600 investigators attended the symposium, and guest speakers from 

across the nation and locally were featured. The symposium enables detectives 
to receive emerging, state-of-the-art investigative training; to provide a forum for 
networking and an opportunity for detectives to meet their continuing professional 
training mandates. The training selected for the symposium is designed by a steer-
ing committee whose yearlong efforts culminate in this highly anticipated annual 
symposium.

Special thanks go to Det. Amira Smith, LAPD, Club Member, for assisting us in 
producing this story.

Story and photos by Dalila Vielma, Club Counselor

LAPD

From left: Motor Officer Ray Hallenbeck, 27 years of City 
service, Club Member; Motor Officer Doug Nguyen,  
24 years; and Motor Officer Fred Yamamoto, 27 years.

Officer II David 
Shu, 8 years of City 
service.
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